

APR 1 1 2018

VIA EMAIL: dan@nsldn.org

Re: Freedom of Information Act Tracking Number 18-05542- F

Mr. Dan Zibel Vice President & Chief Counsel National Student Legal Defense Network 1015 15th Street, NW. Suite 600 Washington, DC 20005

Dear Mr. Zibel:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your electronic Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA), dated March 6, 2018. You also submitted the same request on March 20, 2018 through the VACO Services electronic mail in which you are seeking (1) a complete copy of the "agreement" with the Federal Trade Commission described in 38 U.S.C. § 3696(c). (2) A copy of any "preliminary findings" made by the Federal Trade Commission pursuant to the "agreement" entered under 38 U.S.C. § 3696(c). (3) A copy of any document constituting or reflecting a determination made by the VA and/or the Secretary of the Department that any institution "utilizes advertising, sales, or enrollment practices of any type which are erroneous, deceptive, or misleading either by actual statement, omission, or intimation" See 38 U.S.C. § 3696(a).

The FOIA Service received your request on March 7, 2018, and March 20, 2018 and assigned it FOIA tracking number **18-05542-F**.

Your request has been referred to the Veterans Benefit Administration (VBA) to the attention of Ms. Tashawnea Hill at the following address:

Department of Veterans of Affairs Attention: Ms. Tashawnea Hill Veterans Benefit Administration 810 Vermont Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20420 Phone: (202) 461-9533

Facsimile: (202) 273-9381

Questions regarding the status of your request should be directed to Ms. Tashawnea Hill.

This concludes FOIA Service's response to your request.

Mr. Dan Zibel Page 2

We appreciate your interest in the VA. If you have any further questions concerning this letter, you may contact Ms. Carolyn Byrd of my staff at (202) 632-7427.

Singerely,

Director, Office of Privacy Information and Identity Protection